


















































































































































































































































El-Gohary, Sonja

From:

Sent: Tuesday, June 5, 2018 11:35 PM

To: Stewart, Rhonda

Subject: YOUR LETTER STATES THE PRISONERS WELFARE IS PRIORITY AND TAKEN VERY
SERIOUSLY YET THERE ARE MANY UNEXPLAINED DEATHS. BIG CONTRADICTION
THERE!

Dear Andrew Parsons:

COPY: PREMIER DWIGHT BALL

I read the letter you sent in reply to my letter. So in the meantime the suffering continues and with all the
information that I've

gathered and what's been witnessed to what's going on at the HMP, you managed to paint a rosy picture to cover

up the horrific

treatment of the inmates but I expected nothing less in a reply from you. It's just a repeat of other replies I've gotten
from other

politicians. And lately another death of a poor unfortunate young woman, yet another victim of the justice system
who died (like all

the others), needlessly and in despair while suffering like many more people who are prisoners without any hope of
justice. I know what

I'm talking about because for many years I've been making it my business to find out details of what's been
happening to the most

vulnerable in society who were taken into custody and placed at HMP and elsewhere. You say you're excited about all
the wonderful

things that's happened and how good these prisoners are treated. You say the welfare of prisoners is high priority but
you know as well

as I do that actions speak louder than words and you've proven those are just words and not a word of truth exists in
them.

So I will continue to speak out and let it be known what's happening to many of whom are innocent, mentally ill
people. As it stands

now I don't have to do a lot of the speaking out because so many prison deaths are getting the population riled up
and wanting to

know why. I've got the answer to that question and now even the church clergy will not remain silent any longer and
have chosen

to speak out because they are aware of wrongdoing and cruelty in the justice system.

Please take action and again I ask to stop the inhumane treatment of so many helpless sick people. On behalf of the
clergy and

the rest of the province I am asking that you stop placing people in the "special handling unit" which in reality is a
dungeon. It is not

acceptable to make the excuse that it's for their own and others safety. That will not be accepted as a reason to
brutalize mentally ill

people or anyone for that matter.

Sent: Tuesday, June 05, 2018 at 12:35 PM

From: "Stewart, Rhonda" <rhondas@gov.nl.ca>
To: *

Subject: Letter from the Honourable Andrew Parsons, QC

Attention: NN




Attached please find a letter from the Honourable Andrew Parsons, QC, in reply to your recent email dated May 16,
2018.

Regards,

Rhonda Stewowrt

Rhonda Stewart | Administrative Assistant
to the Honourable Andrew Parsons, QC
Minister of Justice and Public Safety
Attorney General

Department of Justice and Public Safety
Government of Newfoundland and Labrador
4th Floor, East Block, Confederation Building
P. O. Box 8700

St. John's, NL A1B 416

729-2869 Phone
729-0469 Fax

rhond v.nl.



"This email and any attached files are intended for the sole use of the primary and copied addressee(s) and may
contain privileged and/or confidential information. Any distribution, use or copying by any means of this information
is strictly prohibited. If you received this email in error, please delete it immediately and notify the sender.”
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From: Ring, Stephen R.

Sent: Wednesday, June 6, 2018 9:36 AM
To: Stoodley, Amy

Cc: Roche, Don

Subject: FW: CBC Interview Request

Hi Amy,

Please see information contained below. Hope this assists.

Steve

From: Galloway, Valerie

Sent: Wednesday, June 6, 2018 9:33 AM

To: Ring, Stephen R. <stephenring@gov.nl.ca>

Cc: Gibbons, Diana L. <dianagibbons@gov.nl.ca>; Roche, Don <DonRoche@gov.nl.ca>
Subject: RE: CBC Interview Request

Hi Mr. Ring, 5-4?(1)

| apologize for my late reply, but |GGG /<stc day evening when the email came in.
I’m aware that it may be too late for Mr. Parson’s CBC interview this morning, however | figured I'd send this
information along for future reference.

NL Adult Corrections staff receive Mental Health Training during their recruitment phase while refreshers are offered as
part of their mandatory training throughout their careers.

These include:

*Recovery Based Training- with Channal- people with lived experience speak to our new staff to give them a first-hand
point of view of what living with mental health issues is like; both while incarcerated and in everyday life

* Conflict Intervention and Conflict Management- Staff learn to deal with conflict in a non-violent way so that they are
able to help Inmates dissolve conflict and help minimize the negative impact of their daily lives while incarcerated

*ASIST- suicide intervention presented by Asist NL

*Trauma Informed Practice Training- which deals with, 1) understanding the causes of trauma that a person may
experience, 2) the implications of someone who has experienced trauma; behaviors, physical manifestations etc. and 3)
how to respond to someone who has had trauma in their lives and having an approach that is sensitive to that person.
*Diversity Cultural Awareness Training; to help those with different cultural and how to respect them

*Autism Awareness- presented by the Autism Society

If you have any questions or require anything further, please contact me.

Respectfully,
Valerie Galloway
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Valerie Galloway

Provincial Training Coordinator/Correctional Officer #144
Her Majesty's Penitentiary

Adult Corrections, Department Of Justice & Public Safety
P.O. Box 5459, 89 Forest Road, St. John's, NL A1C 5W4
(709)-729-0026 (t)| valeriegalloway(@gov.nl.ca

From: Ring, Stephen R.

Sent: Tuesday, June 5, 2018 3:33 PM

To: Galloway, Valerie <ValerieGalloway@gov.nl.ca>

Cc: Gibbons, Diana L. <dianagibbons@gov.nl.ca>; Roche, Don <DonRoche@gov.nl.ca>
Subject: FW: CBC Interview Request

Good afternoon Val,

| was wondering if you could provide information about training provided staff to help with inmates who have these
complex issues. Thanks.

Steve

From: Stoodley, Amy

Sent: Tuesday, June 5, 2018 2:21 PM

To: Roche, Don <DonRoche@gov.nl.ca>; Ring, Stephen R. <stephenring@gov.nl.ca>

Cc: Jacobs, Heather <HeatherJacobs@gov.nl.ca>; Clarke, Lesley <LesleyClarke@gov.nl.ca>
Subject: RE: CBC Interview Request

Hi Don,
Minister is hoping to get info on staff training asap.

Amy Stoodley

Communications Director

Department of Justice and Public Safety
Government of Newfoundland and Labrador
Office: 709-729-5188

Cell: 709-693-7242

E-Mail: amystoodley@gov.nl.ca

From: Roche, Don
Sent: Tuesday, June 5, 2018 9:20 AM
To: Stoodley, Amy <AmyStoodley@gov.nl.ca>; Ring, Stephen R. <stephenring@gov.nl.ca>
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Cc: Jacobs, Heather <HeatherJacobs@gov.nl.ca>; Clarke, Lesley <LesleyClarke@gov.nl.ca>

Subject: RE: CBC Interview Request

Amy,

The incident referred to happened on jan.12,2017 when the air heating system malfunctioned. T & W were contacted
and visited the building the next day. They put the system in manual mode and it activated the system.

The following night the system defaulted again, T & W were again contacted and visited the building again.

They could not fix it so a technician was requested from the St. John's area.

On January 16,2017 the technician arrived and determined the cause was a faulty Supply Air Sensor which was replaced
and the system has been working fine since then.

Ms. Michelin reports that during this time staff supplied extra blankets to offenders to help deal with the drop in
temperature.

This was all reported to the Citizens Rep. Office in reply to a complaint by 2 of the offenders in Clarenville.

| will reach out to Shelley about training for staff but how inmates are medicated is an issue between patient and Doctor
and will not be responded to.

Don

Don Roche

Superintendent of Prisons

Adult Corrections,

Department of Justice and Public Safety
Office: 709-729-2978

Email: donroche(@gov.nl.ca

From: Stoodley, Amy

Sent: Tuesday, June 05, 2018 8:30 AM
To: Ring, Stephen R.; Roche, Don

Cc: Jacobs, Heather; Clarke, Lesley
Subject: FW: CBC Interview Request

Hi folks,
Please see the request below.

I have a list of the programming offered in Clarenville but | am looking for a few lines about how
inmates with mental health issues or addictions are treated, medicated, and monitored as well as the
training staff have to help with inmates who have these complex issues.

As well, can you provide some detail on an incident that supposedly happened last winter with the
central air and heating system?

Thanks,

Amy

From: STEPHEN MILLER <stephen.miller@cbc.ca>

Sent: Monday, June 4, 2018 12:45 PM

To: Clarke, Lesley <LesleyClarke@gov.nl.ca>; Stoodley, Amy <AmyStoodley@gov.nl.ca>
Subject: CBC Interview Request

I'm working on a story for CBC NL about conditions at the Correctional Centre for Women in Clarenville.

3
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| spoke with two women who were recently inmates there. They are critical of some of the conditions, in
particular around a lack of programming related to rehabilitation as well as guard understaffing at the facility.
They also have concerns about how inmates with mental health and/or addictions are treated, medicated, and
monitored, and what training staff are given to deal with inmates with mental illness and/or addictions.

We have also heard complaints of an incident last winter in which a problem with the central air system
resulted in no heat in the facility for over a month, and are looking for an explanation of what happened.

Is Minister Parsons available to react to these concerns? Either in an interview or in a statement?

Stephen Miller
(work) 709-576-5358

(co) I = 40
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From: Stoodley, Amy

Sent: Wednesday, June 6, 2018 4:15 PM
To: Roche, Don

Subject: RE: CBC Interview Request

Can you give me a call? 5188

Amy Stoodley

Communications Director

Department of Justice and Public Safety
Government of Newfoundland and Labrador
Office: 709-729-5188

Cell: 709-693-7242

E-Mail: amystoodley@gov.nl.ca

From: Roche, Don

Sent: Wednesday, June 6, 2018 4:04 PM

To: Stoodley, Amy <AmyStoodley@gov.nl.ca>; Ring, Stephen R. <stephenring@gov.nl.ca>
Cc: Jacobs, Heather <HeatherJacobs@gov.nl.ca>; Clarke, Lesley <LesleyClarke@gov.nl.ca>
Subject: RE: CBC Interview Request

Amy,
The heat was repaired completely and back up and running on the 16",
The institution does not have an alternative heat source.

Don

From: Stoodley, Amy

Sent: Wednesday, June 06, 2018 4:01 PM
To: Roche, Don; Ring, Stephen R.

Cc: Jacobs, Heather; Clarke, Lesley
Subject: RE: CBC Interview Request

Hi Don,

I need more information on the heating incident from January 2017. Was the heat back up and running on January 16"?
As well, in addition to blankets, was there an alternative heat source provided to inmates?

Amy Stoodley

Communications Director

Department of Justice and Public Safety
Government of Newfoundland and Labrador
Office: 709-729-5188

Cell: 709-693-7242

E-Mail: amystoodley@gov.nl.ca

From: Roche, Don

Sent: Tuesday, June 5, 2018 9:20 AM

To: Stoodley, Amy <AmyStoodley@gov.nl.ca>; Ring, Stephen R. <stephenring@gov.nl.ca>
1
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Cc: Jacobs, Heather <HeatherJacobs@gov.nl.ca>; Clarke, Lesley <LesleyClarke@gov.nl.ca>

Subject: RE: CBC Interview Request

Amy,

The incident referred to happened on jan.12,2017 when the air heating system malfunctioned. T & W were contacted
and visited the building the next day. They put the system in manual mode and it activated the system.

The following night the system defaulted again, T & W were again contacted and visited the building again.

They could not fix it so a technician was requested from the St. John's area.

On January 16,2017 the technician arrived and determined the cause was a faulty Supply Air Sensor which was replaced
and the system has been working fine since then.

Ms. Michelin reports that during this time staff supplied extra blankets to offenders to help deal with the drop in
temperature.

This was all reported to the Citizens Rep. Office in reply to a complaint by 2 of the offenders in Clarenville.

| will reach out to Shelley about training for staff but how inmates are medicated is an issue between patient and Doctor
and will not be responded to.

Don

Don Roche

Superintendent of Prisons

Adult Corrections,

Department of Justice and Public Safety
Office: 709-729-2978

Email: donroche(@gov.nl.ca

From: Stoodley, Amy

Sent: Tuesday, June 05, 2018 8:30 AM
To: Ring, Stephen R.; Roche, Don

Cc: Jacobs, Heather; Clarke, Lesley
Subject: FW: CBC Interview Request

Hi folks,
Please see the request below.

I have a list of the programming offered in Clarenville but | am looking for a few lines about how
inmates with mental health issues or addictions are treated, medicated, and monitored as well as the
training staff have to help with inmates who have these complex issues.

As well, can you provide some detail on an incident that supposedly happened last winter with the
central air and heating system?

Thanks,

Amy

From: STEPHEN MILLER <stephen.miller@cbc.ca>

Sent: Monday, June 4, 2018 12:45 PM

To: Clarke, Lesley <LesleyClarke@gov.nl.ca>; Stoodley, Amy <AmyStoodley@gov.nl.ca>
Subject: CBC Interview Request

I'm working on a story for CBC NL about conditions at the Correctional Centre for Women in Clarenville.
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| spoke with two women who were recently inmates there. They are critical of some of the conditions, in
particular around a lack of programming related to rehabilitation as well as guard understaffing at the facility.
They also have concerns about how inmates with mental health and/or addictions are treated, medicated, and
monitored, and what training staff are given to deal with inmates with mental illness and/or addictions.

We have also heard complaints of an incident last winter in which a problem with the central air system
resulted in no heat in the facility for over a month, and are looking for an explanation of what happened.

Is Minister Parsons available to react to these concerns? Either in an interview or in a statement?
Stephen Miller

(work) 709-576-5358
(o) N < ()
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